
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
November 14, 2016 
 
Teresa Hanley, Acting State Director 
Bureau of Land Management, Oregon 
1220 SW 3rd Ave 
Portland, OR 97204 
 
E. Lynn Burkett, Manager 
Bureau of Land Management, Lakeview District 
1301 South G St 
Lakeview, OR 97630 

John Stephenson, OR Wolf Coordinator 
Oregon Fish and Wildlife 
La Grande Field Office 
3502 Hwy 30 
La Grande, OR 97850 
 
James Pena, Regional Forester 
U.S. Forest Service, Region 6 
1220 SW 3rd Ave 
Portland, OR 97204 

 

Robyn Thorson, Regional Director  
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
911 NE 11th Ave 
Portland, OR 97232 
 
Paul Henson, State Supervisor 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  
2600 SE 98th Ave, Ste 100 
Portland, OR 97266 
 
Eric Watrub, Acting Forest Supervisor 
Fremont-Winema National Forest 
Lakeview Interagency Office 
1301 South G St 
Lakeview, OR 97630 
 
David Brilenz, District Ranger 
Fremont-Winema National Forest 
Lakeview/Bly Districts  
18049 Hwy 395 
Lakeview, OR 97630 

Dear Resource Managers,  
 
We are concerned about the November 19-20 Lake County Coyote Calling Derby, which you can see in the event 
flyer at the end of this letter.  We believe event participants will be hunting on public lands managed by Bureau 
of Land Management (BLM) and U.S. Forest Service (USFS).  Entry fees and monetary rewards demonstrate that 
the event represents competitive and commercial uses and hence requires a Special Use Permit from the USFS 
and a Special Recreation Permit from the BLM.    
 
We believe the event will have significant impact on wildlife and interfere with other uses of the land by 
recreationists such as bird watchers, hikers, wildlife watchers, wildlife photographers, and others.  Additionally, 
federally protected threatened and endangered species as well as migratory birds may be put at risk.  The threat 
to gray wolves, federally protected by the Endangered Species Act throughout the entirety of Lake County, is of 
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particular concern because the goal of the derby is to kill as many coyotes as possible, and wolves are often and 
easily mistaken for coyotes.  Gray wolves are known to be present in the area.  
 
The ESA requires federal agencies to consult with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) to ensure that 
actions do not jeopardize listed species or adversely modify critical habitat.  If USFWS advises the agency the 
listed species may be present, a biological assessment must be provided.  If the action may affect a listed species, 
a Biological Opinion must be prepared.  We believe a Biological Opinion must be prepared for this contest 
because gray wolves may be affected by the contest. 
 
As far as we know, the promoter has not requested a Special Use Permit from the USFS or a Special Recreation 
Permit from the BLM, so we request that your agencies inform the promoter of the need to apply for such 
permits.  If the promoter has applied for permits, we would like to be notified, and would further request to 
receive copies of public information regarding the application, as well as any notices of announcements for 
public comment on the application. Given the risk posed by the coyote hunting contest to endangered gray 
wolves, the significant negative impacts to coyotes and other wildlife, and the interference with other 
recreational uses, we ask that permit requests be denied. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and we look forward to your response. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

 
Brooks Fahy, Executive Director 
Predator Defense 
 

 
Wally H. Sykes, Co-founder 
Northeast Oregon Ecosystems 
 
 

 
Scott Beckstead, Senior Oregon Director 
The Humane Society of the United States 
 

 

 
 
Andrea Santarsiere, Senior Attorney 
Center for Biological Diversity 
 
 

 
Nick Cady, Legal Director 
Cascadia Wildlands 
 
 

 
Robert Klavins, NE Oregon Field Coordinator 
Oregon Wild 
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